SANGAMON COUNTY ACTION TEAM-SCAT
8-19-10 MINUTES

In attendance: Leshonda Rogers, Primed for Life; LuAnn Gab, DCFS; Deanna Large, DCFS; Kathy Henke, LCFS; Jill Byal, DCFS; Brittany Hawkins, DCFS; Honorable Esteban F. Sanchez, Sangamon County Judge; Samuel M. Smith, ISU; Jim Craven, DCFS; Monica Davis Pruitt, Administrative Office of the Illinois Courts (AOIC); Heather Dorsey, AOIC; Cretora Barnett, ISU; Kip Smith, DCFS
1. Introduction were made

2.  No changes to June Minutes.

3.  Update on ISU’s role with Permanency Enhancement.

We discussed that currently ISU is leading all central Illinois community permanency enhancement groups in an effort to educate others on the need to achieve permanency quicker for the children.  This effort will focus on the community in general but also on the people involved in child welfare and people working in the courts systems.  The main leaders for the local trainings will be trained on August 26th at ISU.  For SCAT this is Leshonda Rogers and Kip Smith.
· Related to this we will be holding one 2 hour training session from 
10 am -noon on Friday October 22nd, 2010.  This is open to the entire community including the three groups mentioned above.  Deanna will contact Abundant Faith Church to see if we can use their facility.  
· Kathy and Leshona will be assembling a list of all of those who should be invited from Sangamon County.  Anyone may contact Kathy and Leshona with their ideas on who we should invite to the training.  This can be individuals, as well as, agencies. The list will then be forwarded to Kip.
4.  The Administrative Office of the Illinois Courts shared the major projects they are involved with for FY 11.  

5.  We discussed the need to train all who are involved in the child welfare and court system on how we can speed up obtaining permanency for children.  The committee still believes we should provide a training on A Child’s Sense of Time.  This will be our first project following the October 22nd training.  We are hoping to provide it in late 2010 or early 2011.  The AOIC shared how our committee can request funding to assist us with providing this training.  (Their form is attached.)  
· Kip will write a rough draft of the AOIC grant and email it to the newly created sub committee of Judge Sanchez, Kathy Henke, Jill Byal, LuAnn Gab and Leshonda Rogers.  
· Kip will setup a meeting with the sub committee and invite Judge Steven H. Nardulli, Brian Otwell and Anne Rayhill to work on finalizing the Proposal for AOIC.
6. Our next meeting is September 30th, same place, same time and bring your own lunch.  

· Judge Sanchez will reserve the room.
